IN BOARD OF SELECTMEN WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 29, 1975

Present: Chairman John C. Powers, John E. Taft, and William F. Toomey

The statutory requirements as to notice having been fulfilled, the meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Chairman John C. Powers.

Manual of Rules and Regulations of the Sudbury Police Department

Present: Police Chief Nicholas Lombardi

Following a review of the "Manual of Rules and Regulations of the Sudbury Police Department" as submitted by Police Chief Nicholas Lombardi on December 31, 1974, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To rescind the Board of Selectmen's vote of September 2, 1976, to approve the Police Rules and Regulations of the Sudbury Police Department as submitted by the Chief of Police;

and it was further

VOTED: To substitute, therefor, the "Manual of Rules and Regulations of the Sudbury Police Department" dated January 1975, as submitted by the Chief of Police and amended by the Board.

1975 Annual Town Meeting Warrant - Review of Selectmen's Articles

The Selectmen reviewed their articles proposed for the warrant for the 1975 Annual Town Meeting, and it was agreed to proceed with the articles as listed with the exception of Article 9, Assume Liability for DPW Work, which was withdrawn.

DPU Hearing - February 3, 1975 - Expansion of Local Calling Area

Selectman Taft reported that Town Counsel has received the information from Sullivan and Worcester, which had been requested, relative to the Department of Public Utilities (DPU) hearing for expansion of the local calling area. Selectman Taft further reported that he would meet with Town Counsel and the Executive Secretary on Saturday morning, February 1, to further prepare for the February 3 continuation of the January 10 DPU hearing.

There being no further business to come before the Board, it was on motion unanimously

VOTED: To adjourn at 10:35 p.m.

Attest.

Richard E. Thompso

Executive Secretary-Clerk